
Report on Anti-Ragging Program 

*Department of Public Administration, University of Lucknow hosts Successful Event "Anti-

Ragging Program"* 

Date: 12/08/2024 

The Department of Public Administration, in collaboration with the Counselling and 

Guidance Cell (CGC), University of Lucknow, is observing Anti-Ragging Week under the 

patronage of Prof. Alok Kumar Rai. On this occasion Director of CGC, Dr. Vaishali Saxena 

welcomed Prof. O.P. Shukla, Additional Proctor, University of Lucknow. The week 

commenced with an Induction program on the first day, starting with the ceremonial lighting 

of the lamp. The program focused on raising awareness among students about the harmful 

consequences of ragging. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Prof. O.P. Shukla highlighted the importance of fostering positive relationships between 

seniors and juniors, and discussed the recommendations of the “Raghavan Committee” on 

ragging. He spoke about how students are victimized and outlined the preventive measures 

implemented on campus and in hostels.  



Prof. NandLalBharti, Head of the Department, also welcomed the students and encouraged 

them to cultivate harmonious relationships between seniors and juniors. He emphasized the 

need for building friendly and supportive connections among students. 

 

Dr. Utkarsh Mishra explained that ragging is a heinous act that has no place in our 

educational institutions. It not only harms the victim but also tarnishes the reputation of the 

entire community. As educators and students, we must stand united against this menace, 

fostering an environment of respect, kindness, and mutual support. Let us pledge to make our 

campus a safe and welcoming space for everyone." 

Dr. Vaishali Saxena, Director of the CGC, extended a vote of thanks to Prof. O.P. Shukla and 

highlighted the crucial role of trust, respect, and affection in preventing such incidents. She 

emphasized the importance of creating a peaceful and interactive environment among students. 

 

 

 

 

 



 


